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This month’s meeting...

Sunday, November 20, 2011 @ 1:30 p.m.
Tom Brown Arena, 141 Bayview, Ottawa

Our speaker this month will be André Couture (pictured above), a member of
the Ottawa Orchid Society and a student of the AOS Judging programme.
André has been growing orchids for more than 25 years, with Cattleyas being
his primary interest. Who could blame him, with all of the lovely colours
available in this genera? But in November, he’ll wow us with a presentation on
the Vandaceous, those lovely tropical beauties that come in all shades of the
rainbow, from vibrant pinks, to vivacious oranges and true blues. André will
talk briefly about culture and show us where hybridizers are taking these
already amazing plants.

Don’t forget to bring your blooming orchids
to our monthly show table.

The Ottawa Orchid Society meets every third Sunday of
every month from September to May inclusive
at 1:30 P.M. at the Tom Brown Arena, 141 Bayview, Ottawa.
Guests are welcome.

MEMBERSHIP: $25 from September 1 - August 31.



EDITOR’S NOTE

Last month’s speaker, Glen Decker of Piping Rock Orchids, gave an excellent
presentation on the habitat of the Phragmipedium kovachii, the latest hybrids
using this outstanding orchid and how to care for these orchids. Glen’s
presentation was very entertaining and informative and quite different from his
previous talks on the same subject. He described his trip to Peru where he
climbed for many hours thousands of feet to view his Phrag. kovachii growing
in situ. He gave some good advice on what footwear to wear if you plan doing
a similar trip. Glen described his growing conditions and provided many tips on
what works best for him. Glen also brought orchids for sale which included
some of his personal hybrids. Prices were very reasonable with an excellent
selection. Thank you Janet and John Johns for hosting Glen during his stay in
Ottawa. (Photo on left taken by Rick Sobkowicz of Glen Decker with Janet Johns.)

Off to one side at our October meeting were a couple of
Society members offering a lovely collection of orchids for
sale along with orchid growing material, fertilizers, etcetera.
Unbeknownst to many, one of the members offering orchids
for sale was Henri Dupont who lives in Rawdon, Quebec.
Henri Dupont was offering an interesting collection of orchids
purchased from Orchidées Lecoufle in France when these
famous orchid growers last came to Quebec. One of these
orchids was Angraecum longicalcar (pictured on the right).
Angraecums are not commonly found for sale so this was a
wonderful opportunity to pick up something different. For
those who may not be acquainted with Henri, here is a picture of Henri with his daughter and granddaughter who
accompanied Henri to the October meeting. Henri is a great gentleman. If you see him at one of our meetings
standing behind a sale table, don't be shy, say “Hi” and have a peek at what Henri may have for sale. You may find
something special to add to your collection. (Photo of Henri and his lovely family taken by Rick Sobkowicz.)

On another note, the following item was received from Lynn Fuller Comcast (mlfuller@comcast.net) who is the
Affiliated Societies Committee Chair at the American Orchid Society (AOS). Our Society is an affiliated member of
the AOS. Margaret Haydon is the Society’s AOS representative. Jean Hollebone is an AOS trustee (2011-2014) and
attended the Trustees’ meeting held in San Antonio, Texas.

At the (AOS) Trustees’ Meeting in San Antonio last month, it was announced that the sale of headquarters of the
American Orchid Society was approved and closing on the sale will be the end of November 2011. The Sandra C.
Slomin Foundation and Family Center for Autism and Related Disabilities is purchasing the site to use as a day care
facility and eventually a private elementary school to serve children with autism and related disabilities. The Board
of Trustees also approved the process to enter into negotiations for a strategic partnership with Fairchild Tropical
Botanical Gardens in Coral Gables, Florida. The move, if an acceptable partnership is approved, should be
completed by the end of the first quarter 2012.

The Trustees also approved the Library Committee’s report which gave the Committee the direction to thoroughly
inventory the extensive art collection, rare books and manuscripts and archives of the American Orchid Society in
anticipation of its headquarter change. The Library Committee has the authority to determine which items will
remain property of AOS and the disposition of those items that will not be retained. If any member wishes to inquire
about a specific item’s disposition, they may contact the Library Committee by email at library _committee@aos.org.

What's new at www.aos.org ?

- The 2012 Calendars are available for sale — a 14 month calendar loaded with beautiful orchid photographs,
free shipping for AOS members. You may purchase it on line.

- Do you enjoy writing? The Dillon-Peterson Essay Contest has been announced. The topic is: The
Greatest Influence On My Orchid Passion. It's your opportunity to tell the world what person, place, event,
book, magazine article, orchid or thing changed your orchid growing hobby forever. The deadline is
November 30. The website has the rules and regulations as well as past winners.

- Call for Nominations. If you have ever had any interest in ‘getting involved’ with the AOS, or know of a
shining star to recommend for consideration of the Nominating Committee, this is your opportunity. You
may send an email to nominating_committee @aos.org.

Rick Sobkowicz,
Spike Editor and Past President



MEMBERSHIP Membership dues reminder - $25 (Sept. 1 — August 31)

Membership renewal fees are now overdue. Please make your payment at the beginning of the November
meeting. Members wishing to attend the November meeting who have not paid their membership renewal fee will be
asked to pay the visitor fee $5.00).

The membership renewal cost is $25.00. If making payment by cheque, please make your cheque payable to the
Ottawa Orchid Society. If you are unable to come to the November meeting, please send your payment to

Ottawa Orchid Society,
c/o Marie Gauthier,

13 Sandringham Court,
Ottawa, ON K2J 2H9

& VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!!

The Ottawa Orchid Society (OOS) is a volunteer association of people who just plain like orchids, but a lot of work
goes on behind the scenes. The Board of Directors manages the affairs of the society and various members take
on functions, such as arranging speakers for monthly meetings, bringing books for members to browse or borrow, or
making arrangements for people to set up displays at other orchid societies’ shows, to name but a few.

We need YOU! For example, our President and Program Chair Julie Mertens is looking for an assistant or two or
three. For example, having a volunteer set up the technical equipment at meetings would be greatly appreciated by
Julie, and she is also looking for help with (or someone to completely take over) the program chair position and/or to
organize extra activities (such as a trip to the Montreal Botanical Gardens this winter). There are also a couple of
other positions which may become vacant in the months ahead and the show committee will soon start meeting. If
you think you may be interested in serving on the OOS Board or in some other capacity, why not attend a meeting of
the OOS board or talk to one of our executive members.

TREASURER WANTED — appeal from Janet Johns

As an interim measure, Janet Johns, our Society Secretary, agreed to take care of the Society’s financial

affairs until another Society member can take over this important function. Several months have passed
and Janet is most anxious to surrender this responsibility. If you are interested, please speak with Janet at the
November meeting or contact her by phone or e-mail (contact details on front page of Spike).

ORCHID SOCIETY OF GREAT BRITAIN JOURNAL

The Nov-Dec 2011-January 2012 (Vol. 60 No. 4) Orchid Society of Great Britain

Journal arrived this Thursday morning (Nov. 17 ) A copy will be placed in the
Society library. Margaret Haydon has the copies for members who are receiving this
publication via the bulk mailing list sent to Margaret. This is an excellent publication filled with
many beautiful photographs and very interesting articles. It is the British equivalent to the
American Orchid Society (AOS) publication, ORCHIDS. If you wish to become a member of
the OSGB to receive this publication, see Margaret at the November meeting. This publication
is issued four times a year.

AOS ORCHIDS and ORCHIDS DIGEST's ORCHID DIGEST

The latest issue of ORCHID DIGEST (Oct/Nov/Dec 2011, Vol.75-4)
and ORCHIDS (Oct 2011, Vol. 80. No.10) have arrived and will be ORCHIDS
put into the Society library this coming Sunday. ORCHIDS DIGEST

is filled with STUNNING photographs and very informative articles
on Odontoglossums, Oncidiinae, and a stimulating write up on the
issue of orchid name changes. The AOS publication ORCHIDS
has articles on Dendrobium sutiknoi (species and its hybrids), the
importance of temperature and fertilizer for flowering Nobile
Dendrobiums, A Quest for the Black Orchid — Dracula Raven
(pictured on the right, the front cover of ORCHIDS), and many
other articles. If you are interested in subscribing to any of these
publications, speak with Margaret Haydon.




OOS Show Tablefor

October 16, 2011

judged by Marilyn Light

CLASS PLACE NAME OWNER
Cattleya Alliance 1% Guarianthe (Gur.) bowringiana Angele Biljan
judged by Henry Steger 2M *Rhyncholaeliocattleya (Rlc.) Korat Sunset x Angele Biljan

Rhyncholaeliocattleya (Rlc.) Kentucky Man
2" Epidendrum (Epi.) Limeade Marilyn Light
3" Cattleya (C.) No Name Janet Lang
Cypripedium Alliance 1% Paphiopedilum spicerianum var. giganteum Helgi Fatovic
Paphiopedilum 2" Paphiopedilum (Paph.) Doll's Kobold Ginnette St Laurent
judged by Henry Steger 2" Paphiopedilum (Paph.) Robinianum Angele Biljan
3" Paphiopedilum (Paph.) No Name Rita Shand
Phragmipedium 1% Phragmipedium Red Lightning 'Kaboom' AM/AOS | Angele Biljan
judged by Henry Steger 2" Phragmipedium (Phrag.) Cape Sunset Jean Hollebone
Oncidium Alliance 1% Brassidium (Brsdm.) Gilded Urchin Rita Shand
judged by Marilyn Light 2" Brassidium (Brsdm.) FANGtastic Bob Henley Angele Biljan
3" **Psychopsis (Pyp.) Memoria Bill Carter (Pyp. Angele Biljan
Mendenhall x Pyp. papilio)
Dendrobium Alliance 1% Dendrobium (Den.) Stephen Batchelor Margaret Haydon
judged by Marilyn Light 2™ Dendrobium bigibbum var. compactum Angéle Biljan
Phalaenopsis Alliance 1% Phalaenopsis (Phal.) Lioulin Sweet 'LL'
judged by Marilyn Light Angéle Biljan
Vanda Alliance 17 Vanda (V.) Sansai Blue Manfred Hey
judged by Marilyn Light 2" **Aeridovanda (Aerdv.) Kinnaree Angéle Biljan
3" Vanda (V.) Lucharatsame Angéle Biljan
Pleurothallid Alliance 1% Barbosella (Barb.) cogniauxiana Angeéle Biljan
judged by Marilyn Light
Miniature 1% Haraella (Hal.) retrocalla Angéle Biljan
judged by Marilyn Light
Miscellaneous 1% Dendrochilum (Ddc.) magnum Angeéle Biljan

Best in Show

& Henry Steger

judged by Marilyn Light

Barbosella (Barb.) cogniauxiana

Angeéle Biljan

Member's Choice

judged by Gerry Duffield

Dendrochilum (Ddc.) magnum

Angeéle Biljan

All orchid plant names with ** have been either corrected or updated as shown above from the original
information provided by the plant owner. Owners are requested to update or correct their plant name tags
accordingly. Thanks to Jean Hollebone for organizing the October show table and judging, our judges, and
Joyce Medcalf for the show table results and correcting/updating the plant name information. And now we
present to you the wonderful photos taken by Arlene Lang of our beautiful October show table plants.

Above from left: Marilyn Light and He nry Steger (October Show Table judges) standing with Angéle Biljan who
is holding her Best in Show winner, Barbosella cogniauxiana. On right, Angéle Biljan is holding her Dendrochilum
magnu, the October Show Table Member’s Choice winner.




Above from left: Gerry Duffield selecting the Member’s Choice winner, Dendrochilum magnu, grown by Angéle Biljan
with Jean Hollebone, the Show Table Co-ordinator, behind the table. Close-ups of Dendrochilum magnu.

Above from left: Barbosella cogniauxiana, Angéle Biljan; Dendrobium Stephen Batchelor, Margaret Haydon; and,
close up of Dendrobium Stephen Batchelor, Margaret Haydon.

Above from left: Paphiopedilum No Name, Rita Shand; Phragmipedium Cape Sunset, Jean Hollebone; Cattleya

No Name, Janet Lang; and, Vanda Lucharatsame, Angéle Biljan.

Above from left: Epidendrum Limeade, Marilyn Light; Guarianthe bowringiana, Angéle Biljan; Paphiopedilum
spicerianum var. giganteum, Helgi Fatovic; Phragmipedium Red Lightning ‘Kaboom' AM/AOS, Angeéle Biljan; and,
Vanda Sansai Blue, Manfred Hey.



